
  

 

 

School Returns: Monday 27th April 2020  

DIARY DATES : TERM 1, 2020  
 MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week  1 27/1 Public Holiday  

Australia  Day 

 

 

28/1  

School starts  back at  

8.25am  

29/1  30/1  31/1 

Week  2 3/2  4/2  5/2  6/2  7/2  
Week  3 10/2  11/2 

 
Assembly 1.40pm 

Room 18 presenting  

12/2  13/2  14/2  

Week  4 17/2  18/2  - AGM 19/2  20/2  21/2  
Week  5 24/2  25/2  26/2  27/2  28/2  
Week  6 2/3  3/3  

 
Assembly 1.40pm 

Room 16 presenting  

4/3  5/3  6/3  

Week  7 9/3   
Adelaide  Cup 

Public Holiday  

 

10/3  

Pupil Free  Day 

 

 

11/3 12/3  13/3  

 Week  8 16/3  17/3  18/3  19/3  20/3  
Week  9 23/3  24/3  

 
Assembly 1.40pm 

Room 15 presenting  

25/3  ð Year 

6/7 Aquatics  

 

26/3  ð Year 

6/7  Aquatics  

 
 

27/3  

 

Week  10 30/3  31/3  1/4  2/4  3/4  
Week  11 6/4  7/4  8/4  

Sports  Day 

9/4  
Last  day Term  1 

2.10pm  finish  

 

10/4  
Good Friday  

Public Holiday  

 

SHEIDOW PARK SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  
PRINCIPAL:  Jennie-Marie Gorman 
21-43 Adams Road, SHEIDOW PARK   SA 5158  
PHONE:   8381 8911      
EMAIL: dl.1537.info@schools.sa.edu.au   
HOME PAGE: www.sheidowps.sa.edu.au 
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WELCOME 

 

It has been a busy first week back at school for the 407 students and 42 staff and everyone 

has settled into their new classes wonderfully.  I would like to say a special welcome to our 

new students and a welcome back to our returning students.   

 
 

  

Below is a list of teachers and classes for your information.  

 

 PRINCIPAL:   Jennie -Marie Gorman  

    

 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL:   Jo Miller  

 

 SPECIALIST TEACHERS:   

 Japanese    Renae Garner/Sachiyo Yokoi  

 PE   Sara Husi 

 Music    Tayla Nelson -Milton  

       Steiner Educ ation    Katrina Stowe/ Buffy Woolcock  

       ATSI     Serenity Pisulak 

       Christine McKenzie  

 

 CLASSROOM TEACHING STAFF: 

  Room No:  Year Level:   Name:  

   19  Reception   Jess Cameron /Meredith Gilroy  

  13 Reception   Rebecca Kemmery  

  14 Reception   Andrea  Bowen  

  12 Year 1    Jami Kriel       

  11 Year 2    Joshua Withers  

  15 Year 1/2    Melissa Howard   

  18 Year 1/2    Anna Sharman / Heather Hutchinson  

  16 Year 1/2    Gerri Thompson  

  2 Year 3    Clodia Porteous  

  3 Year 3/4    Melinda Prowse/Linda Waters  



  4 Yea r 3/4    Brianna Hourigan  

  5 Year 4/5    Andrew Grant   

  1 Year 4    Tamaran La  Ronde  

  8 Year 5/6    Damien Gilroy/Pru Mangos  

  6 Year 5/6    Zoe Gower  

  9 Year 6/7    James Papai  

  10 Year 6/7    Ashley Howland  

  

 Admin Officer    Jodie Suisted  

 Finance Officer    Debbie Collins  

 Resource Centre    Karen Dwyer  

  Student Support    Michelle Winkworth  

     Sandie Sherriff  

     Linda Szyjko 

     Lena McClintock  

     Debra Black  

     Suzanne Govers  

     Spencer Smith  

     Nicole Martin  

  Grounds    Tim Mottershead  

 Canteen    Jodie Heycox  

 Kidõs Garden   Tim Mottershead  

 PCW   Deb Smith  

 IT   Rob McGuinness  

    OSHC - Director    Judy Jones  

 

 

This week the focus in classrooms has been around relationships and belonging with students 

and teachers negotiati ng their class rules as well as getting to know each other.  We 

acknowledge that when students and teachers have positive relationships it makes for a 

positive learning environment for all, something we pride ourselves on at Sheidow Park 

School.    

 

Teache rs are available to meet with parents during the week however, please make a time 

to do this.  Before and after school are sometimes busy and teachers like to be prepared 

and give you their undivided attention when discussing your child.  Tuesday afternoon  is staff 

meeting time and teachers are not available.  There are formal parent teacher interviews in 

week 8 - 16 March ð 20 March and information about these will be sent out closer to the 

time.  

 

This term we will have Sports Day in Week 11 and our whole school will be involved in this.  

Unfortunately,  due to the size of the school we are unable to continue with our Swimming 

Carnival however, as this is our 40 th Birthday Year and our Moon Lantern Festival Year we will 

have many opportunities for our commun ity to get together and celebrate our school.  

 

The Governing Council Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on Tuesday 18 February 

at 6pm in the library.  I would like to encourage anyone who would like to be part of our 

Governing Council to attend or if you are unable to attend but would like to nominate 



please let us know in writing before the night.  The Governing Council meets twice a term 

and supports the school in many ways.  

 

I look forward to continue working with you to make your childõs time at Sheidow Park School 

a positive learning experience.  

 

Jennie -Marie Gorman  

Principal  

Congratula tions to the following students wh o have won leadership  position s for 2020. 

We look forward to working with you to make positive changes all over the school.  

 

  Position/House/Committee Title 

Brooke School Ambassador 

Alexander School Ambassador 

Sophie School Ambassador 

Brooklyn School Ambassador 

Lilli Hardy House Captain 

Florrie Hardy House Captain 

Leni O'Halloran House Captain 

Enya O'Halloran House Captain 

Ruby Morphett House Captain 

Molly Morphett House Captain 

Brianna Morphett House Captain 

Samuel Reynell House Captain 

Jazmine Reynell House Captain 

Maddison Student Voice In Learning 

Esme Student Voice In Learning 

Shayla Student Voice In Learning 

Jack Student Voice In Learning 

Summer Student Voice In Learning 

Chase Student Voice In Learning 

Colorado Student Voice In Learning 

Emma Student Voice In Learning 

Janisha Fundraising Executive 

Charlotte Fundraising Executive 

Harley Events Executive 

Tivona Events Executive 

Maddi Environmental Executive 

Olive Environmental Executive 

Kayla Environmental Executive 

Nellie Environmental Executive 



 

 

M&S FEES 2020 

 

Material and Service Fees were sent home with students Tuesday 28 th 

January.  Please contact the front office if you did not  receive yours.   

 

Included with the fees is information on payment plans, school card and 

QKR app.  We are aiming for 100% of families using QKR for our excursions, canteen and 

other costs.  

 

REMINDER:  If you are paying by instalments , please have the paperwork  to the front office 

by Friday 7 th February.   

If not paying by  instalments , fees must be paid in full by March 6th 2020. 

 

SCHOOL CARD-New Process  

Applying for school card is now online.  Information was sent home with invoices, and has 

been included in this newsletter.  

 

STAFF CAR PARK. 

Could we remind parents who drive their children to school to 

park safely and be considerate of other road users and our 

students when they arrive , please.  The vast majority of drivers do 

this, and for that,  we thank them. However, a small number of 

people continue to park on the yellow lines, and someon e 

this morning parked on the  school crossing! Marion Council 

has been informed, and will be starting regul ar patrols again.  

 

We now have put up extra signs for our staff car park 

entrance.  They are on either side of the fence; please obey 

the signs - these are not for decoration.  There is a safety issue of students almost be ing hit by 

cars driving through; th is includes during the school day.  

 

Gate Safety   

 

Please be aware  when entering or leaving the school using the gates, that the gates are a 

swinging gate so they will automatically shut.  P lease remind your child / ren to be mindful of 

who õs coming behind them  and to hold the gate open  as we have had a couple of near 

misses from the children behind getting hit by the gate.  A lso, please remind your child/ren 

not to crawl or roll under the big gate onto the driveway.  

Thank you for your co -oper ation  

 



NUT FREE SCHOOL 

 

Just a reminder that we are a NUT-FREE school; we have several students and members of 

staff who are allergic to nuts. Please do not send any nuts, or food containing nuts, with your 

child to school.  

 

 

CONTACTING STUDENTS DURING THE DAY 

If you need to advise your child of a change of plans (e.g.  in how they will be 

collected, whether they are going/not going to OSHC, or if you are going to be 

late), the Front Office must be notified by 2pm.  After this time, we will do our best 

to pass your message on to your child, but please be aware that this time of day is 

extremely busy at the Front Office, and there may be some delay in getting your message 

delivered.  If there are changes to be made, please let us know as early as possible.   

 

 

UNIFORM POLICY -  Hats  
Information for our new parents/caregivers and our current parent/caregivers regarding buying school hats.  

 

Several years ago it became policy that all Education Department Schools enforced the  

'no cord' policy after several children were severel y injured by their hat cords, these  hats had 

the safety release clip which did n't release in these instances,  since then our school has not 

sold hats with cords on them.  

 

If buying a hat from somewhere other than school or the uniform shop, please remove the 

cords before wearing the hat to school.  

 
Library News   

 

Volunteers in the library would be wonderful in 2020. There are many jobs to do 

like: returning, reshelving, covering, displaying, housekeeping, book club and 

assisting borrowers. If you are interested you will need a police clearance. The 

application is available in the front office.  

 

Scholastic Book Club has been popular in 2019. In 2020 we are asking for parent volunteers 

to organize book club. If we are lucky enough t o sign up dedicated Scholastic Book Club 

volunteers, we can provide 1 issue per term.  

 

 

 

 

 



CANTEEN ð òDID YOU KNOW?ó NEWS 

 

 
 

Welcome back, I hope staff and students had an enjoyable break.  I am looking forward to 

another wonderful year.   

 

Volunteers are  needed to keep the canteen doors open .  If you have a couple of hours to 

spare, weekly, fortnightly or even monthly please call in and see me.  

 

Lunch orders received after 9:30am will be a basic sandwich.   

 

Canteen lunch orders are available via our QKR app or written on a brown paper bag with 

the money enclosed, dropped into the lunch tub in the classroom in the morning .  

 

 

 

Parent Information:  

 
 

 
Dear parent/caregiver,  

  

SA Health has provided advice to us about coronavirus, which is occurring in the Hubei Province of China and 

has also been reported in other parts of mainland China, and several other countries.  

  

Their advice is that preschool/school students and staff, even those that have travelled to Hubei Province, are 

able to return to school un less they are close contacts of a confirmed case, or they have symptoms consistent 

with the virus.   

  

Those symptoms may include fever, cough, shortness of breath, fatigue, and sore throat.  

  

All students and staff who have travelled to mainland China, and  especially Hubei Province, should monitor 

themselves for the 14 days from their departure from mainland China for symptoms of coronavirus.  

  



The latest advice is available on the Australian Government Department of Health 

website:  https://www.health.gov.au/health -topics/novel -coronavirus -2019-ncov  

  

This advice also says people should take general measures to protect against infections including:  

¶ washing hands 
¶ covering mouths while coughing or sneezing  
¶ avoiding contact with wild or farm animals. 

  
We will keep you updated if there is further specific information you need to know.  

  

UPDATE: 30.1.20 
 
 
SA Health has changed its advice to us in relation to Novel Coronavirus after the Federal Government issued an 
updated alert late yesterday. 
The updated advice is that: 
Å Students/children and staff who have traveled to Hubei Province in the last 14 days should not attend 
school/preschool and isolate themselves in their homes for 14 days after leaving Hubei Province. 
Å Students/children and staff who have travelled to mainland China, not including Hubei Province, are able to return 
to school/preschool unless they are contacts of a confirmed case, or they have symptoms consistent with the virus. 
Å All students and staff who have traveled to mainland China should monitor themselves for the 14 days from their 
departure from mainland China for symptoms of Coronavirus. 
Symptoms may include fever, cough, shortness of breath, fatigue, and sore throat. People who have traveled to 
China and have these symptoms should see a doctor or attend a hospital and call ahead so they can prepare. 
The latest information is available on the Australian Government Department of Health 
website. www.health.gov.au/health-topics/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov 
The South Australian Department for Education has indicated that it and SA Health will be providing us with further 
information as necessary, including advising us if there are any known specific risks to our school community. 
 

 

https://www.health.gov.au/health-topics/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov
http://www.health.gov.au/health-topics/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov


 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 


